
We are off to a great start in 2024! Students 

and staff have not really been enjoying the grey 

cold days, but we know the sunshine and warmer 

temps will return.  Wednesday, January 31st we  

will reach our 100th day of school milestone.   We 

have learned many things, but are anxious to learn 

more!       

In late January, we met with our grade  level 

teams for a data day to review student assessment 

results.  Our students continue to make great 

growth in reading and math.  Our teachers and 

staff are working hard each day to give each stu-

dent an opportunity to grow at their maximum po-

tential.                                                                                                                     

 We would like to ask again for your        

feedback by taking the 5Essentials Survey.  The 

link is on page 6 of the newsletter.  We use these 

results to help us with improving our 

school.  Thanks for supporting us this year!     

     Mr. Matt Harr  
      Principal 
  

February 2024 

February Events 

 2/2 Half day- 7:45am to 
10:45am 

 2/6 PTO meeting- 6:00pm 
to 7:00pm 

 2/9 PTO Trivia night 6pm 
to 7:30pm @ BloNo Pizza 
Co. 

 2/14 Valentine’s Day 
parties 

 2/14 4th grade to BCPA for 
IL Symphony Orchestra 

 2/19 President’s Day- No 
school 

 2/20 Institute Day- No 
school 

Looking ahead 

 3/4 Half day- 7:45 to 
10:45am 

 3/5 PTO meeting 6pm to 
7pm 

 3/6 Kindergarten registra-
tion 9am & 1pm 

 3/15 Karnival- 5pm to 8pm 

 3/25-3/29 Spring Break- 
No school 

2602  E. College Ave 
Bloomington IL, 61704 
Phone: 309-557-4420 
Attendance 309-557-4469 

2024...we’re on our way ! 

"Knights are Respectful, Responsible , and Ready" 
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     We have been seeing an increase in traffic safety issues and efficiency in the parking lot during 
drop off and pick up.  Please follow these procedures during these times:   

Morning Drop off: 

• No left turns between the hours of 7:15am- 7:45am. 

• Pull all the way forward to allow as many cars as possible to unload.   
 

• Unload all along the front sidewalk zone marked with the white stripe on the sidewalk.   This 
 helps our efficiency.    

 

• Have your student ready to exit. 
 

• Carpool with other families when possible. 
 

• Start early during inclement weather.  Students may enter the building at 7:25.   
 

• Please do not exit your car in the drop off lane.  Students should exit the car on the curb side 
 only. 

 

• Please be patient and allow 10-15 minutes. 
 

 
Afternoon Pick up:  

• No left turns between the hours of  2:00pm-2:45pm. 

• Pull all the way forward to allow as many cars as possible to load.   
 

• Please be patient and allow 10-15 minutes. 

 

General:  

• Please do not park in handicap areas or marked out areas.   
 

• Please follow signage and do not make a left turn out of the parking lot. 
 

• Cell phone use is prohibited in school zone areas.  

• No left turns between the hours of 7:15am- 7:45am and 2:00pm-2:45pm. 

 

Safety is our #1 priority; please help us by following these procedures and 
rules. 



  

  

 A message from the PTO President… 
 
Hello Northpoint families & Happy New Year!  
 
It is hard to believe it is a new year already! Thank you for the contributions and donations to the monthly teacher & 
staff luncheon and the famous cookie trays in December. It is always a wonderful & delicious way to show our appreci-
ation for the teachers and staff! Thank you to our generous Northpoint families who supported the Joe’s Pizza dine-to-
donate fundraiser! These funds benefit Northpoint in a variety of ways, including purchasing supplies for our teachers 
and students. Stay tuned for the next dine-to-donate fundraiser!  
 
Our Unraiser campaign is still open! If you are interested in contributing to the outdoor classroom, donations of any 
amount are appreciated. You can drop a check made out to “Northpoint PTO” at the school or pay online (with a small 

processing fee for credit cards) at https://northpointunraiser23-24.cheddarup.com. Remember to submit a request 
if your company offers a match!  
In case you missed the Northpoint Spirit Wear store, stay tuned for the store to re-open in the Spring with fun North-
point items!  
We are excited for the first ever Trivia Night, February 9th at BloNo Pizza for our Northpoint families! There are still 
tables available if you are interested in gathering a team. We are looking forward to this first ever fun event for adults 
only!  
If you are looking to connect with your student’s fellow grade families, consider joining the Facebook Northpoint Ele-
mentary Families – PTO. It is a great way to meet other Northpoint families! You can find your student’s group by 
searching the below groups: 
 
Northpoint Elementary Class of 2029 (Northpoint Elementary Families – PTO Kindergarten) 
Northpoint Elementary Class of 2028 (Northpoint Elementary Families – PTO 1st Grade) 
Northpoint Elementary Class of 2027 (Northpoint Elementary Families – PTO 2nd Grade) 
Northpoint Elementary Class of 2026 (Northpoint Elementary Families – PTO 3rd Grade) 
Northpoint Elementary Class of 2025 (Northpoint Elementary Families – PTO 4th Grade) 
Northpoint Elementary Class of 2024 (Northpoint Elementary Families – PTO 5th Grade) 
 

Our next PTO meeting will be held virtually on Tuesday, February 6th at 6 p.m. Be on the lookout for a meeting link 
in your email soon.   
It is a pleasure to serve as your PTO President!  
 
Emily Thomas 
PTO President 
northpointptopresident@gmail.com 

 
            - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 
 
The PTO is excited to announce that Karnival Knight will be held on Friday, March 15th!  Karnival 
is the PTO's biggest fundraiser of the year, but more importantly, it is a family fun event!  There 
will be lots of activities such as inflatables, games, face painting, balloon artists, concessions, and so 
much more!   
 
Thanks to the generous donations of families and businesses, we are able to create amazing silent 
auction and raffle baskets!  Back this year is Knight Pull and new this year, Jr. Knight Pull for the 
kids.  A Knight Pull change from last year is instead of just gift cards, there will also be gift 
bags.  It's not too late to make a donation to support these activities.  Our online donation 
site, https://karnivalknight2024.cheddarup.com, will be open for a few more days or you may reach 
out to the Karnival Committee at ptokarnival@hotmail.com.     
 
Pre-Sales for wristbands, raffle tickets, and Jimmy John's meal boxes will open later this 
month.  We will also have lots of volunteer opportunities during Karnival.  Watch for more infor-
mation on both of these soon.  Lots of information will also be posted on our Facebook Event 
Page, HERE. 
 
We can't wait to see you at Karnival!  

PTO Information 

https://northpointunraiser23-24.cheddarup.com
mailto:northpointptopresident@gmail.com
https://karnivalknight2024.cheddarup.com
mailto:ptokarnival@hotmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/events/891565539328411/


Nurse Notes 
 

Reminders:   
 - 2nd Grade Dental exams are due by May 1st.  Please send in your  dental 
 exam forms. 
 - If you received a referral for Vision or Hearing please return your referral 
 form after you have had a follow up appointment with your provider.  
 
Registration begins early February. If you have your required health forms completed please 
upload them during online registration (as you can not go back into registration and upload 
them after you have submitted your information). If you do not have them completed yet, please 
send a copy to the school when they are available so we can update your student(s) health file. 
If your student is going into 6th grade, please feel free to submit a copy of your completed 
forms before the end of the year and they will be sent with your students file to their new junior 
high school. 
 
What health forms are needed? 
 
Going into 2nd Grade: 
 
 Dental exam (Due by May 1st of school year) 
 
Going into 6th Grade: 
 
 Physical Exam (must be dated after 8-17-2023) Please note that if your child 
plans to participate in activities requiring a physical exam the school physical is accepted as a 
physical exam. The school can NOT accept an IESA/IHSA sports physical form for school re-
quired physical exams. 
 
 Dental Exam (Due by May 15th of school year) 
 
 Immunizations (there are required immunizations going into 6th grade, please contact your 

provider to see which ones are needed for your student) 
 
Going into Kindergarten: 
 
 Physical Exam (must be dated after 8-17-2023) 
 Up to date immunizations 
 Vision Exam 
 Dental Exam (Due by May 1st of school year) 
 

We are asking that incoming Kindergarten families please submit paperwork 

Things happen…  Placing a change of clothes (shirt, pants, underwear and socks) in your child’s backpack, 
no matter the age of your student, will help them be prepared for accidents like mud, water, bathroom or ill-

ness.  Please consider placing a change of clothes in your students backpack. 



 



 



 



Our Knight Mission Statement 
Northpoint students, teachers, staff, and families work together to inspire    

individuality through social, personal, and academic excellence.  
 

Our Knight Vision 
Our vision is to provide a safe, caring, stimulating environment where our   
students will achieve their fullest potential, so they may become lifelong 

learners. 
 

 K nights Get your Arrrmor on! Respectful, Responsible, Ready/Safe 
 N orthpoint Community Pride  
 I   nspiring Life Long Learning  
 G uiding Individual Excellence for All Students  
 H ome to school Connections  
 T  eamwork  
 S  tudent Centered Success  

 

Kindergarten Preview is coming up! 
 
Northpoint Kindergarten preview will be held on March 6th.   Please call the Northpoint office at     
557-4420 to get your student on our list.  Your child must be 5 years old on or before September 1, 
2024 to register for the 2024-2025 school year. If you know of any families with children that will 
be eligible for Kindergarten, it would be appreciated if this information could be passed on to them:  
 
For registration you will need to provide the following:  
 

• Your child’s certified birth certificate from the courthouse in the county where your child was 
born  

• Proof of residency (See the Northpoint website for more detailed information.)  

• See nurse notes for health required forms 

Student Council Souper Bowl Food Drive 

Dates: February 5-9 
 

Items accepted: cans, boxed food (pasta, rice, etc.), non perishable 
items.  Drop off in front of the office. Thank you! 

Parents & Guardians: 
 

Please check out the Illinois 5Essentials survey.  This will be        
available until March 29th.  View the survey HERE. 

https://survey.5-essentials.org/illinois/?target_name=parent

